
NOTICE TO THE BAR 

 

PROCEDURE FOR OBTAINING SASPA PROTECTIVE ORDER DURING 

COVID-19 – REVISED INSTRUCTIONS FOR SUBMITTING APPLICATION  
 

 
 In response to the COVID-19 pandemic and the need to apply social distancing 
and other protective measures, the Judiciary by April 2, 2020 notice temporarily modified 
the procedures for applying for a protective order under SASPA, the Sexual Assault 
Survivor Protection Act of 2015. That temporary modification instructed litigants 
applying for a SASPA protective order to submit the completed application packet via 
email to the emergent mailbox either in the county in which the victim resides, the county 
in which the defendant resides, or the county where the act occurred.  
 

This notice is to advise that where to submit the completed application for a SASPA 
protective order has changed.  Those applications no longer should be submitted to the 
emergent mailbox, but rather should be sent through the Judiciary Electronic Document 
System (JEDS) at https://www.njcourts.gov/selfhelp/jeds.html.  The SASPA application 
packet (CN 12590) has been updated on page 4 to reflect these new instructions. 
 
 Questions about this notice may be directed to the AOC’s Family Practice Division 
at 609-815-2900 ext. 55350. 
 
 
 
            
      Hon. Glenn A. Grant, J.A.D. 
      Acting Administrative Director 
 
 
Dated: August 13, 2020 

https://www.njcourts.gov/selfhelp/jeds.html

